Speech delivered by H.E. Mr Jan Lipavský, Minister of Foreign Affairs of the Czech Republic, at the Reinforced Permanent Council Meeting of the OSCE on 24/2/2023
Ladies and gentlemen,

A year ago, we woke up to witness Russia’s brutal aggression against Ukraine. From the first moments, Czechia has condemned Kremlin’s violation of international law and the principles of the OSCE and fully supported Ukraine’s inherent right to self-defence. 

Ukraine is fighting on behalf of us, for the world based on rules, for the freedom to choose security arrangements and foreign policy orientation. The rules based international order can only be restored by restoring Ukrainian control over its territory. 
Over the year, Russia continued to shamefully attack civilian infrastructure resulting in thousands of civilian casualties. All those responsible for such crimes, including the political and military leadership, must and will be held accountable. We welcome the development of an international center for the prosecution of the crime of aggression in Ukraine. We call on the participating states to join in the support for such a center. 

We also condemn the Lukashenko regime for providing the territory of Belarus for Russian attacks on Ukraine. Belarus is an accomplice of Russian aggression and will be held accountable.

Today, we see no signs that Russia wants to end this war. Yet again, we must demand that Russia immediately, completely and unconditionally withdraw all its troops from Ukraine. It is fully in Russia’s hands to end its aggression. Russia started this war and only Russia can end it. Ukraine cannot be blamed for defending its people and its territory.

Czechia supported Ukraine and Ukrainian people with all possible means during this difficult year. Our help included military and humanitarian assistance to Ukraine. We also proudly welcomed more than 470 thousands Ukrainians and provided them with an access to health care, education, jobs and welfare system.

We should remain focused on the continuation of humanitarian and stabilization assistance to Ukraine. Czechia will continue to play its part. Over the next 3 years, we will contribute more than 60 mil EUR to the stabilization and reconstruction of Ukraine. 

Mr. Chair, the support of the OSCE is vital for Ukraine. It is regrettable that most of OSCE activities in the country had to be terminated. We welcomed the new Support Programme for Ukraine and fully supported it, both politically and financially. The OSCE needs to be able to use its unique know-how to help Ukraine and its people. We will continue to support Ukraine for as long as it takes.  
Thank you.
